



Onwardplan  
for Odiham and  
North Warnborough

**ONWARDPLAN**  
**MINUTES OF STEERING GROUP MEETING**  
**HELD ON TUESDAY, 14<sup>TH</sup> OCTOBER 2014**  
**AT 7.30 PM**  
**in THE PARISH ROOM, ODIHAM**

**PRESENT:**

Philip James, Alison Tizard, Jan Morton Jeremy Fellows, Pam Verdon, James Harvey, David Ellis, Nicholas Frome

**APOLOGIES:**

Belinda Hallam, Helen Fleming, Russ Haines, Gill Warsop, Guy Holmes-Henderson, Richard Cooper, Stephen Blandford, Jim Head, Rita Pennington

**1. Previous Minutes**

The Minutes from 17<sup>th</sup> September and 2<sup>nd</sup> October were put forward for approval. Minor changes were made to them and then they were approved. Pam will put the approved Minutes in Dropbox.

**2. Behaviours**

Philip put forward a paper which detailed the way the Steering Group should behave to each other in order to maximise the progress of the ONWP. This is attached to these Minutes. Any comments or amendments to the behaviours list, please e mail Philip. They will be formalised at the next meeting.

**3. Report from rCOH**

Everyone had received a report from rCOH which put forward a Vision together with possible areas which could be used for development of both houses and community facilities. This was discussed in detail. It was felt that the number of houses in both Odiham and North Warnborough should be proportionate and that because of available sites it is likely that a lot of the development will be in Odiham.

Alison and Jeremy had had a meeting with the Headteacher and Deputy Headteacher at Robert May's School and reported that the school believes that they may have to expand to accommodate another 300 pupils. The Headteacher was happy to work alongside the ONWP to get the best outcome for the village and use of community facilities. They are holding a Christmas Fair on 29 November and are happy for us to have a presence there.

There followed a detailed discussion about sites. It was noted that sustaining the gap between the two villages was considered important by some of those present.

## **ACTION FOR ALL**

It was agreed that everyone in the Steering Group should walk the sites discussed so as to be familiar with their location and possibilities. A separate e mail will go out detailing possible dates to do this.

### **4. Meeting with Parish Council**

Jeremy invited all members of the Steering Group to meet with the Parish Councillors at 8.00 pm at The Waterwitch on Wednesday, 22<sup>nd</sup> October.

### **5. Next Meeting**

The next meeting of the Steering Group is Wednesday, 29<sup>th</sup> October. This will be held in the Library Buildings NOT the Parish Rooms.